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Summary of the 36th Federal-Provincial Wildlife

Conference

Conference opening

John Tener, conference chairman, officially
welcomed the delegates and visitors and intro-
duced the Honourable Benoit Comeau, minister
of Lands and Forests for Nova Scotia. Mr. Comeau
invited all present to see and enjoy Canada’s
“ocean playground” province.

He went on to speak of the broadening respon-
sibilities and greater complexities faced by wildlife
managers in governmental and private agencies
in this time of greater awareness of environmental
values and increased demands for the wildlife
resource. He concluded by challenging those
present to provide long-term advice for use by
political, development and conservationist groups
who share the same goals.

1. Recommendations of the
35th conference

Doug Pollock, conference secretary, reported
on the action taken on each of the recommenda-
tions from last year’s conference. There was no
discussion.

2. Appointment of recommendations
committee

Dr. Tener appointed the following to the recom-
mendations committee: Gordon Kerr (chairman),
Brian Carter, John Bain and John Cameron
(secretary).

3. Activities of the Canadian Wildlife
Service

Dr. Tener reported to the conference on events
during the past year.

4. Canadian Wildlife Federation
report

Dick Passmore briefly summarized his report
dealing with National Wildlife Week.

He also spoke briefly about the problems related
to increasing the ecology content of school
curriculae: a) lack of background of the teachers
and b) lack of suitable classroom materials. The

federation is continuing its efforts towards over-
coming the first, and is producing materials that
should help solve the second. Learning about
ecology for children in grade six is now available
for $1.50. Two other units are being prepared.

5. Report of Ducks Unlimited
(Canada)

Stew Morrison reported that Ducks Unlimited
(Canada) had a good year in 1971, working on
116 projects, 7 in British Columbia, 52 in Alberta,
25 in Saskatchewan, 23 in Manitoba and 9 in the
Maritimes (including P.E.I. for the first time.)

Other activities included production of a ilm
W here there’s water and a brochure entitled Ducks
Unlimited, and involvement in the Peace-Atha-
basca Delta Project. Mr. Morrison showed slides
to illustrate the nature of some of the projects
referred to above. He concluded by thanking
those present for their cooperation, which has led
to the success of the D.U. undertakings.

6. Report of administration com-
mittee for polar bear research and
management

Andrew Macpherson briefly outlined the general
subjects of discussion and the recommendations
of the committee.

7. Report of the administrative com-
mittee for caribou preservation

Nick Novakowski reported on the difficulties
being faced by the committee in trying to get
resources for setting up cooperative studies. Most
of the business and recommendations focused on
finding ways to overcome the problems. The
meeting’s report will be circulated separately to
members of the committee.

8. Co-ordination of information
activities

John Cameron presented a resumé of the in-
formation that he had received and some ideas
about what cooperative actions might be taken.






